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April 22, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance making a technical amendment to Ordinance 17435 for the new Factoria Recycling and Transfer Station (“new station”) in Bellevue. This legislation will clarify the selection criteria for the construction contract.

Attachment A to Ordinance 17435 described criteria to be used by King County to select a construction contractor using the alternative selection process authorized in 
RCW 36.58.090. Due to a technical error, the final criterion, price, was omitted from the Attachment. That criterion is added to the selection criteria in Attachment A to this ordinance, ensuring that the County may select the general contractor who provides the best value to County ratepayers.

As with adopted Ordinance 17435, this amendment meets King County’s Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship through the exercise of sound financial management by managing the County’s assets and capital investments in a way that maximizes their productivity and value. Construction of the new station will assist in meeting goals to deliver services responsive to community needs, protect public health, and safeguard King County’s natural resources and environment.

Equity and social justice ideals are advanced through the fair distribution of transfer facilities, services and resources. This helps ensure that all County residents have access to services that create safer and healthier communities. 

The new station also supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan through a focus on environmental sustainability, including the expansion of recycling services and utilitzing green building practices.

Stakeholders, including the City of Bellevue, project neighbors, commercial haulers,and solid waste division staff have been involved in the planning and design stages of this project through periodic meetings, open houses and other community outreach efforts.

As required by adopted Ordinance 17435, a report on the Executive’s recommendation of the most qualified vendor or vendors will be transmitted to the Council within 45 days of completion of the vendor evaluation process. In accordance with RCW 36.58.090, an ordinance authorizing the Executive to enter into the contract with the proposed vendor will be transmitted to the Council.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Assistant Division 
Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-263-3583.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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